Salford City Council - Record of Decision(CABINET)
I, Councillor John Warmisham Lead member for Children’s Services confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the commencement of the statutory process to consult on the proposal to close the Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School and replace it with a managed local authority service to provide education for pupils other than at a school and agreed that authority to approve the content of the public consultation document to be issued on 1st October 2008 is delegated to the Lead Member for Children’s Services.
The Reasons are .

Long-term strategic plans by the NHS to close both the Children’s Hospital in Salford (RMCH) and Booth Hall Hospital in Manchester and replace them with a new children’s hospital in Manchester on the Oxford Road/Upper Brook Street site will come to fruition in 2009.  Salford Council has to date provided a Hospital School at RMCH. The hospital closure means that the school will no longer be necessary to provide education and support for ward patients but provision will still be required for some groups of Salford children who attended the hospital school for their education. 
It is therefore proposed that Salford City Council follows the statutory procedures to close RMCH school and develop a new managed service to provide education for pupils other than at a school.  This new provision will be designated as a Pupil Referral Unit. 

Options considered and rejected were to replace the hospital school with a new school. (This could not be achieved within the legislative framework based on advice from Department for Children, Schools & Families.
Assessment of Risk is medium.

The source of funding is Dedicated Schools Grant.

Legal Advice obtained from Head of Law & Administration & DCSF.

Financial Advice obtained from Assistant Director of Resources (Children’s Services).

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report on the development of the new EOTAS provision.  (Children’s Services Directorate)
Contact Officer:  
Jill Baker

Tel No 778 0130
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.
	


Key:

Tick boxes at the end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed:                     J Warmisham                               
Dated: 19th September 2008.
*
This decision was published on  19th September,2008                                   .
*
This decision will come in force on   26th September,2008 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

